

Roskear Primary and Nursery School

Learning together for a better future

Thursday 16th May 2024

Dear Parent / Carer,

Reference: Joining Our Reception Class September 2024

We would like to extend a warm, Roskear family welcome and thank you for choosing us as your child's school. We are very proud of our school and know that your child will achieve and be nurtured well by our professional, highly qualified team of staff.

Enclosed is an Early Years Foundation Stage admissions pack for you to complete. This needs to be returned please to Roskear Primary and Nursery School by Friday 12th July. You may return it by post or deliver it to school by hand. If the school reception is closed, feel free to post it through the letter box. Please note your child will not be able to start school in September until we are in receipt of their admissions pack.

The autumn term starts on Thursday 5th September 2024 and we shall be having transition sessions for all our Reception children. Your child will be invited to attend for one half day on the 5th and 6th September and either one full day on the 9th or 10th September prior to them attending full-time each day thereafter. Information for these sessions will be given to you in July. As part of welcoming your child to Roskear, on one of these days, your child will be given a free reading book bag and water bottle as a welcome gift.

Summertime meet and greet sessions: You and your child are invited to attend one 'meet and greet' session on Tuesday 9th July or Thursday 11th July at 3.45 until 4.15pm when you can meet the staff and visit your child's classroom. Please be aware, that for the safety of our children the car park is locked between 3:00pm—3:30pm. Please come to the pencil gate by the school car park where we will be pleased to welcome you in. If you are unable to attend one of our two meet and greet sessions, please let us know so we can try to assist you further.

Parent meeting in the school hall / child pop-in session in class: You are invited to attend a 'starting school' information meeting on Wednesday 17th July 1:30pm—2:15pm (adults only please). Should you wish, your child may spend the session in the classroom with staff during this time. Please bring them to the pencil gate where we will welcome them in. You may collect your child after the meeting from the classroom door. If your child attends our Nursery on the chosen day, the Nursery staff will bring your child into the Reception Class and return them to nursery after the session.

If you have any questions, please email roskearsecretary@croftymat.org or phone the school office: 01209 714241

Kind regards,

Mrs Sarah Lagdon

Deputy Headteacher (EYFS lead)

Miss Nic Furnish

Headteacher

Roskear Primary and Nursery School Roskear Camborne Cornwall TR14 8DJ Tel - (01209) 714241

Email - roskearsecretary@crofymat.org **Website -** roskear.croftymat.org









